CHELTENHAM WHADDON BOWLING CLUB

MINUTES OF MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING

Held at the Clubhouse on Thursday 06 March 2025 at 2.00pm

Present: Jill Whistler, Dave Hooper, Andy Todd, Gail Gilbert, Micky Martin, Debby Hooper, Julie Beaven, Peter McGiffie, Mike Newman, David Hearle, Ken Campbell

APOLOGIES		

Dave Simmons

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

1. Jill Whistler took the chair and, with the approval of the meeting, signed the minutes of the previous meeting on 06 February 2025 as a true record.

MATTERS ARISING

2. We reviewed the current Action List, which had been circulated with the agenda. 

· 2409/02: Sponsorship opportunities were on the agenda for discussion (See para 8 below).
· 2412/04: Completed. The sub-committee made its report last month and we have action in hand on its recommendations.
· 2412/10: Still in progress. We agreed that all Committee members should have a new photo, not just those who had joined after the AGM.
· 2501/01: Andy had received suggestions from a member on several events to celebrate our centenary, which he would circulate to Committee members.
· 2502/01: Completed. Bar prices had been adjusted in line with the recommendations of the costs sub-committee. Some adverse comments from club users were noted.

Dave Hooper commented that there were several fairly minor actions outstanding and he urged the owners to try to clear these promptly. 

WEBSITE & BOWLR

3. Our subscription to the Bowlr system (used for rink bookings and membership records) would soon be up for renewal and Andy Todd, as he has done in previous years, asked the Committee to consider whether it would be worthwhile to upgrade this to include the availability and competition modules. It would cost more, however, as the web manager he found the Hugo Fox competition and tournament system time-consuming and awkward to update and the availability module would be more responsive and better for captains to manage than the paper-based arrangement.

4. The major objections, wheeled out on every such occasion to date, was that the noticeboard system encouraged members to attend the club and might exclude those members who did not use the internet. In this context, Dave Hooper, with the support of others, remarked that Friday nights were not as well attended as in the past, which may in part be because, if not playing in short mat or Waghorne’s competitions, members were less inclined to visit. Ideas to attract more members to visit regularly on Friday club night included introducing a ‘Happy Hour’, reducing prices on certain drinks (not always across the board e.g. beers one week, wines on another); offering food (rolls were formerly provided). 

5. Digressing further from the topic in hand, the discussion moved to new members and the perception that, with some notable exceptions, they were not becoming involved in helping to run and maintain the club. Did we even know what skills and experience they possessed which they could use to benefit the club? Andy and Debby did capture information on members who would like to help, where they could volunteer and how much time they could give, from subscription renewal forms and had extended this to new member applications. However, they agreed that this information should be more generally available. No firm conclusion or actions resulted from this lengthy debate. 

6. Reverting to the topic of our website Andy had been experimenting with an alternative supplier, the Bowls Group, which had been suggested to him by a member from Pershore BC. He had partially populated a trial site with our information and found it to be easier to manage. Committee members could have a look at the Pershore BC site to see a fully operational version. It could replace both the Hugo Fox website and the functions of the Bowlr microsite in a single website, which would also have a private members area. It would cost more (current price £279 – we pay about £150 for Hugo Fox and Bowlr), but the cost could be further offset by offering advertising to sponsors, which would tie in with our efforts to improve income from that source. He would provide a link for the trial site to Committee members, so that they could see how it worked. 

OPEN DAY

7. Dave Hooper questioned whether we needed to attract new members to the club. He was concerned that, although apparently successful last year in signing up 22 new members, most of those recruited had not integrated fully and contributed effectively to the club (see para 5 above). There was discussion of possible reasons for this, but the Committee concluded that we should still arrange an Open Day. However, it would be reduced to an afternoon only, from 2 – 5 pm at most, offering the bar and tea/coffee & biscuits only. David Hearle and Gail Gilbert would act as organizers and ask for volunteers to help.

UPDATE ON SPONSORSHIP/FUND RAISING 

8. The sub-committee had not yet approached any potential sponsors so had little progress to report. Andy had received an inquiry from a Probus club, who were looking for a new venue. Members of their committee had visited the club, were impressed by the facilities we could offer and were making a decision on their move this week. We formally confirmed the charge of £50, which had been suggested out of Committee.

9. Andy further proposed that we reconsider our current policy of only hiring the club to members or their immediate family. We agreed to look again at the condition of the club lease to see if there was any scope make the club more widely available. 


AOB

10. Micky Martin asked the Secretary to send details of club captains to all the clubs with whom we had fixtures, in particular Ladies League and NGL clubs, which he agreed to do. 

11. David Hearle had received information from Iglu Bars that they would be using the car park for all home fixtures until the end of the football season. They would like to keep their trailer in the car park for longer than usual, to which we agreed, provided they did not leave it in the disabled spaces. We noted that there would be no clashes with club event on the dates concerned.

12. Julie Beaven asked whether it was intended to schedule Waghorne Trophy triples matches for alternate Fridays, leaving the intervening weeks open for social roll-ups. Andy responded that this would depend on the number of entries/competing teams and on whether we could fit all the matches into the space and timeslots available. We would not know this until early April, when entries had been received.

13. Julie asked if the club intended to set up the tables in the skittle alley to serve sandwiches & cakes after matches and the Committee confirmed that this was the intention. She suggested that we should have a display table for sale items (e.g. new and secondhand clothing and equipment etc), rather than holding them in changing rooms and cupboards where they were less visible to members. The Committee was amenable to this idea, provided it could be kept in clean and tidy condition.

14. She would be organising a thorough clean of the Pearson building and would ask for volunteers to help with any heavy lifting.

15. Gail Gilbert would need final numbers for the Ladies Dinner and asked for guidance on how much to charge. Julie currently had 25 names on her list of attendees. A short discussion resulted in an agreement that the cost should be £15.

16. Gail had looked at arranging training for fire wardens, however, this was not, as she had thought, provided free and would cost £500. She was, instead, trying to find a trained person, who could offer advice. She had ascertained that timber ramps for disabled access were acceptable and the House & Grounds team would be producing suitable ramps.

17. Dave Hooper had attended the NGL AGM and confirmed that the Men’s Festival would be at Tewkesbury BC on 05 May. Our first league fixture would be on 22 May, away at Bredon BC. We would be playing Cheltenham Spa in the first round of the NGL Shield. As a result of the mistakes made with scoresheets at our match with Bishop’s Cleeve last year, both captains would now be required to check and sign scoresheets, though it remained the home captain’s job to submit them. The format of games was to be 18 ends, with 2 trial ends, and in the event of curtailment due to weather a minimum of 11 ends was needed to count as a completed match. The Presentation Evening would be held at Cheltenham BC on 23 August. In the absence of the Treasurer he asked the Secretary to transfer the £25 entry fee to the NGL Treasurer. 3 clubs (Tewkesbury, Bredon and Cheltenham Spa) had indicated that they would not be providing food after matches and we agreed that we would reciprocate for these clubs. 

18. In terms of catering for club matches he would ascertain, when confirming fixtures with other clubs the level of catering they intended to provide, and we would then adjust our catering to correspond.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING		

19. We agreed that our next meeting would take place on Thursday 03 April 2025 at 2.00pm.
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